
Town Board Meeting  
August 12, 2024  5:30pm 
Bradley Town Hall  
  
Supervisor Joan Hilgendorf called the meeting to order at 5:30pm. Supervisors Jennifer Bishop and John Crass were 

present. Chairman Kevin Koth was absent. 

The Treasurer’s report was presented as follows: Building & Office Equipment Fund-$150,834.91 Equipment & 
Construction Fund - $215,838.14; General Savings Account - $143,079.67; Checking Account - $145,105.43; Capital 
Outlay - $28,475.00; Cemetery Fund - $70,586.58; Re-Evaluation - $81,000.00; and Greenwood Cemetery CD - 
$12,609.15.  
 
Minutes of previous meetings: Regular monthly meeting July 8, 2024, Bishop/Crass motion to approve. Motion passed 3-0  
 
Clerk's Business: 

A. Payment of vouchers #9092 through #9154 - Crass/Bishop motion to approve. Motion passed 3-0 
B. Crass/Bishop motion to approve the operator license for Douglas Jensen, Hilary Schoenenberger & Levi 

Augustine. Motion passed 3-0 
C. Hilgendorf/Bishop motion to approve the liquor license and cigarette license for True North #859. Motion 

passed 3-0 
 

A property owner from Rapel Road inquired about parking on town right-of-way. He had spoken with attorney Fred 
Schaeffer regarding the town’s ordinance #39 on parking on town roads. After a lengthy discussion it was decided that 
this item would be tabled until the September 9th meeting after the town board could get more information from the town’s 
association attorneys regarding our ordinance and what is allowed and not allowed when it comes to parking in town right-
of-way. It was decided that until that meeting all signage would remain the same until more information is collected. 
 
Bishop/Crass motion to approve Town of Bradley ordinance #2024-2 moving the treasurer’s position from elected to 
appointed. This will now be placed on the November 5th ballot as a referendum question. Motion passed 3-0 
 
Waste/Recycling: Supervisor Crass will get someone out to fix the rams on the compactors. 
 
Parks & Beach: A building and some trees will be removed at Crystal Beach. Supervisor Bishop is also working with the 
DNR to get a retaining wall up. 
 
Building & Grounds: Hetzel’s fixed the leak in the treasurer’s office. Birchfield Nursery will be contacted about replacing 
the tree at the town hall that had died and was removed. 
 
Road Report: Mowing of the shoulders on all town roads has begun.  
  
Other business not requiring board action: The port-a-potty at Crystal Beach will be moved to Kahle Park to accommodate 
the rental in September over Harley weekend. The board of review will meet on September 9, 2024, at 3:00pm to adjourn 
the board of review to a later date. 
 
As there was no other business the meeting was adjourned at 6:24PM. 
 
Kari Kiser-Clerk 


